
 Key West Committee for Safer, Cleaner Ships 

 October 6, 2022 

 Mayor Johnston and City of Key West Commissioners, 

 I am writing today to present information to you that is relevant to your consideration of Item #14 
 at tonight’s meeting. 

 The Executive Summary states, “This is an Addendum to a Temporary Use Agreement (TUA) 
 allowing Key West Bar Pilot vessels to moor on sovereign submerged lands adjacent to City 
 property waterward of 700 Front Street. Continuance of the TUA authorizes the City to continue 
 allowing the Bar Pilots to moor one vessel in the location with City upland interest.  The Key 
 West Bar Pilots have a separate 99-year lease with the City for this location  .” 

 This description inaccurately connects these two items. The “Bar Pilot 99 year lease” is not a 
 lease covering the submerged area of the TUA.  It is for a landside property adjacent to the 
 location of the TUA, i.e. an entirely separate location. 

 Essentially, in this TUA request, the city is requesting rights from the state for a wet slip. The 
 landside Bar Pilot lease does not provide for or contain that wet slip, or indeed any wet slip. As 
 we all know, wet slips in this area are quite valuable.  Why would the City propose to grant the 
 gift of a wet slip to the Bar Pilots when the underlying land lease provides no such wet slip? We 
 ask the City to consider that when discussing this item. 

 Further, the 99 year lease document itself has a number of potentially fatal flaws: 

 1)  The Lease provided is between the City of Key West and “Captain Edwin E. Crusoe IV, 
 Bar Pilot and Harbor Master, Port of Key West, Florida, his successors or whomsoever 
 shall serve as Harbor Master and/ or Bar Pilot, Port of Key West Florida, according to 
 law, herein called Lessee.” 

 ●  Captain Crusoe was both the Harbormaster and Bar Pilot and has since 
 deceased and the public position of Harbor Master has since been abolished by 
 the state of Florida. 

 ●  There is no statutory position of Bar Pilot in the Key West Charter 

 ●  The current Bar Pilots serving Key West are commercial interests composed of 
 individual corporations.  Even if there were a public position of Bar Pilot in Key 
 West, it is unclear which of these corporations would serve as a legally valid 
 successor to that role under this lease. 

 2)  In the lease conditions, it is stated, “The premises are leased to be used as the Office of 
 the Harbor Master and Office of the Bar Pilot, Port of Key West, Florida. Lessee agrees 
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 to restrict his use to such purpose and not to use or permit the use of the premises for 
 any other purpose.” 

 ●  In 2020, an organization, with no registration with the Florida Secretary of State, 
 known as “Key West Bar Pilots Association”, filed a Federal lawsuit against the 
 Monroe County Supervisor of Elections, The City of Key West and The Key West 
 Committee for Safer Cleaner Ships. The Bar Pilots sued Key West and its 
 Citizens in an effort to take away voting rights by preventing three 
 citizen-sponsored referendums from going to ballot. Pier B later joined that 
 lawsuit as it required an entity legally registered with the State of Florida, which 
 the Bar Pilots Association are not. 

 ●  After the successful passage of our referendums, the Bar Pilots then began 
 lobbying in an eventually successful effort to preempt and overturn the new laws 
 of Key West. 

 ●  We pose the following question: Did the Pilots use their commercial offices at the 
 leased premises for activities connected with its lawsuit against the City and 
 County, and/or activities connected with lobbying for preemption? If so, did these 
 activities violate the conditions of the lease? 

 ●  What is the public policy interest in subsidizing at $1/per year use of the 
 City-owned land at this location by a group of commercial corporations? 

 3)  The lease conditions further state, “Lessee agrees not to assign or sublease the leased 
 premises, any part thereof, or any right or privilege connected therewith, or to allow any 
 other person, except Lessee’s agents to occupy the premises or any part thereof.” 

 ●  On October 13, 2021, Captain Robert W. Maguire signed a Letter of Concurrence 
 for Setback Waiver. In that document, Capt Maguire states that he is the “upland 
 riparian owner of the land” covered in the lease with the City of Key West. The 
 purpose of the document is to waive certain riparian rights and grant them to the 
 neighbor to the South.  But the question arises, by what right does Capt. Maguire 
 grant a concurrence of a waiver of rights on City land? 

 ●  In other words, even if somehow Capt Maguire is found to be the legal successor 
 as required under the lease, we must ask if  the lessee had the right to waive City 
 rights respecting the underlying land? 

 While we generally support the City obtaining submerged land leases to areas in which it has 
 valid riparian rights, the presentation of this item is perhaps inadvertently misleading to the 
 Commission. The Bar Pilots are engaged in highly profitable businesses. Rather than seek to 
 exploit a forty-one year old lease of questionable validity to try and add a gift of a free wet slip to 
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 these commercial businesses, why would the City not wish to rent a wet slip in the Bight to the 
 Bar Pilots, as they do to any other commercial business that operates in the Bight? 

 The public interest solution to this awkward situation seems straightforward. The City should 
 simply negotiate a market rate lease for the land which the Bar Pilot premises occupy on Front 
 Street, and a market rate wet slip for their vessel in the adjacent area of the Bight. The City 
 should also determine whether or not the City’s riparian rights were waived by Capt Maguire 
 and, if so, work to regain those rights for the City, through legal action if necessary. 

 Sincerely, 

 Evan Haskell 

 On behalf of 

 Key West Committee for Safer Cleaner Ships 
 Evan Haskell, President 

 William Benson, Vice President 

 Arlo Haskell, Treasurer 

 David Dunn, Secretary 
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